
 Tuesday, January 2, 2024 
• Police Department (TPD): 

o Lt. Troxel attended Mornings On Main hosted by the 
Tillamook Chamber of Commerce. This monthly meeting is 
always a highlight as we get to hear all the great things 
happening and share out what is going on at the police 
department.  

o The monthly Local Public Safety Coordinating Council 
occurred and Lt. Troxel was in attendance. This opportunity 
to hear and share items of impact and improvement are one 
of the highlights of this group.  

o The City of Tillamook continues to work on our response to 
houselessness within our City and County at large. Lt. Troxel 
and City Manager George were able to attend a coordinating 
meeting discussing next steps regarding our coordinated 
response.  

o School Resource Officer Olson and Lt. Troxel continue to 
assist and work through the process of establishing a child 
forensic interview center.  

o Calls for service have been steady with an uptick in traffic 
during the holidays.  

o With the holidays in full gear, more people are celebrating 
with consumption of substances that impair your driving, 
and unfortunately, this means an increase in impaired driving 
across the state. Please remember it’s just not worth it. Plan 
ahead and don’t drive when you have consumed anything 
that could impair you. Remember to stop others from leaving 
when you know they are under the influence.  

o Happy New Year from all of us at the Tillamook Police 
Department.  

• Public Works (PW): 
o Public Works crews are taking down Christmas lights at City 

Hall this week. We want to thank Tillamook County, 
Tillamook County Transportation District, and Tillamook 
People’s Utility District for their assistance in this year’s 
holiday light display.  

o Door hanger notices for water shut-offs due to late payments 
will be hung on doors around noon today, January 2, and 
shut-offs will occur tomorrow, January 3, around noon. To 
pay your utility bill, please visit our website at tillamookor.gov 
or call (503) 842-2472.  

o The Trask River's consistent high water and flooding caused 
sediment and debris buildup at Carnahan Park and the boat 
ramp. Our Street Division crew is hard at work maintaining 
and repairing any damage caused by adverse weather. 



Carnahan Park is open, but please be mindful of employees, 
equipment, and debris. 

o Our Public Works Department wants to wish you a happy 
new year!   

• Planning Commission is on Thursday, January 3, at 7 PM. We 
encourage anyone interested in your local planning commission to 
attend. 

• We have several positions available at the City of Tillamook. Please 
visit our website or stop by City Hall for an application.  

• A reminder that if you see something, say something by calling 911 
for emergencies or Dispatch for non-emergencies.  

• The next Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 16, at 7 
PM. We encourage everyone interested in your local government to 
attend virtually or in person. 

 


